
 

 

 

Rial if the Islamic Republic of Iran – suspension 

 

Banca d’Italia informs that, due to the unavailability of the “telegrahic transfer” exchange rate on the 

website of the Central Bank of Iran, the publication of the Iranian rial exchange rate is suspended 

with effect from June 26, 2025. 

The “telegraph transfer” exchange rate of the rial against dollar was adopted as the basis of calculation 

for the publication starting from August 1st, 2023, as per the notice published on July 31, 2023. 

The publication will resume as soon as it is possible to restore the data collection on the website of 

the Central Bank of Iran. 

 

 


